

ANDREW M. CUOMO Governor

ANTHONY J. ANNUCCI Acting Commissioner

August 21, 2019

Mr. Michael B. Powers
President
New York State Correctional Officers
Police Benevolent Association
102 Hackett Blvd.
Albany, New York 12209

Dear Mr. Powers:

Your request for the Department to approve a special revision of the negotiated reassignment list in order for security staff to maximize reassignment opportunities, following the placement of security staff impacted by the reduction-in-force at Lincoln and Livingston Correctional facilities, has been reviewed.

After consideration of all relevant factors associated with this request, the Department has agreed to approve your request and hold a second special revision on September 6, 2019, for Correction Officers and Correction Sergeants.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Kelly Ahearn

Director of Personnel